CHELTENHAM ASSOCIATION FOOTBALL LEAGUE

Agenda for the Management Committee Meeting to be held at the Victory Club, Cheltenham, on Wednesday 26th November 2014.
Attendees: N.Oram, J.Hunt, P.Tustain, M.Neave, D.Johnson, B.Hill, T.Holmes. B.Overington, I.Swales
Apologies: T.Onions, G.Cook, B.Attwood,  I.Hamilton, D.Vaux,  S.Arlin
Absent:  P Daly

Notes: I.Swales- Acting Secretary, P.Tustain- Acting Vice Chairman
Matters Arising 
Future Development Questionnaire distributed by Ian Swales to wider Management Committee, all Committee members requested to review by 6th December.
League Secretary emailed all clubs with the instruction that any club not complying, when asked to provide information to Rob Morrison or Ben Hill for the Gloucestershire Echo or the Cheltenham Standard articles, will be charged under League Rule 5H. (Note – some clubs already charged under this)
Ben Hill to cover and continue with all media articles above during Rob’s absence throughout December. 

League Secretary informed both the Registration Secretary and Swindon Village Bowmen that the club are now debt free and their players are free to sign for other clubs. 

John Hunt provided the League Secretary with an email address for the Bishops Cleeve Chairman. League Chairman took this action on to open a discussion regarding the previous sponsored game. To be covered later in the meeting. 

Charity Cup Semi-Finals / Finals venues to be discussed at the next Charity Cup Sub-Committee Meeting, this will be arranged for during December. 

Charity match between a CAFL Representative Team and a Bristol Street Motors side  arranged by League Secretary, with the team managed by Tony Holmes, Disciplinary Secretary – to be covered later in the meeting. 
League Treasurer to return Lee Yeates’ appeal fee to Fintan FC. 

League Clubs congratulated on their efforts in regards to Rule Infringements being extremely low last month. 

CDSAD responded to the query about the swimming pool chair. Association Secretary Sally Belcher said she and the Association Chairman will come back to us when they hear more. 

Pete D emailed all referees re-iterating that verbal abuse should not be tolerated and that they should either caution or dismiss players off who transgress in this manner. 

Matter regarding Cheltenham United player Dale Walker resolved. 
GFA confirmed it was in order to ask clubs to pay match officials prior to the start of the game, so this has been issued as an instruction to clubs. However, if individual Referees do not want to get their payment until after the game, then they can just let the club know. 

Action on League Secretary to invite Iain Sercombe or Stuart Lamb from Bristol Street to the club meeting in January to promote the cheque book which gives back money to the league and to the individual’s club that buys a car from them. 

League Secretary emailed all clubs to tell them that it is not acceptable to have a person under 16 running the line. (Note, during the League Secretary’s game Kings V FC Lakeside in D1, there was a young lad designated to run the line for FC Lakeside. On asking him his age, he informed the League Secretary he was 15. He was told he could not run the line as he was under 16 and FC Lakeside found another person to do it. So perhaps Club Secretaries are not passing this information onto team managers on the day of a game.)
Peter Daly, Referee’s Secretary, has reminded all Referees of the above concerning under 16’s running the line. 

Peter Daly has distributed a generic form to all Referees to report all cautions and sending offs to the league. Only approximately 75% of referees are currently completing.
League Secretary Report – In Absentia
Considerable time and energy spent on the Charity fixture, League Representative Side v Bristol Street XI.  There was mixed interest from some clubs and, also, some committee members. This has been regarded as a major event by  Bristol Street Motors, who continue to be the League’s primary sponsors.
In the end, this was a good competitive fixture with Bristol Street Motors running out 4-3 winners.

Len Cole refereed the fixture dressed as Pudsey on the night, accumulating £287 pounds through collections organised at Dowty’s, The Greatfield and The Hillview Community Centre.

The League Sectretary intends to write to all the various businesses, to thank them for their support, once we have the final totals in. 

Prize winners were as follows:

Diamondbrite - Bishops Cleeve

1 Months Otium Membership - Bristol Street

1 Months Otium Membership - Bristol Street

Meal at Harvester - Bristol Street

Meal at Cross Hands - Bristol Street

Meal at House in the Tree - Bristol Street

Meal at Eurasia - Bristol Street

Meal at Greatfield - Cheltenham Civil Service

Wine - Rob Morrison

Wine - Bristol Street

Wine - Bristol Street

Wine - Bristol Street

Wine - Kings

Wine - Hanley Swan

Costa gift pack - Bristol Street

2 match tickets to CTFC - Bristol Street

2 match tickets to Bishops Cleeve - Prestbury Rovers

Complimentary Car Valet - Shurdington Rovers 

Correspondence received from Bristol Street - Iain Sercombe (New Car Sales Manager) justifying the hard work that went into this. This support is essential for the long term financial stability of the League. 

Kingshill Sports administration is causing concern for certain league officers.  Action on League Secretary to instruct Kingshill Sports to attend a meeting following the Clubs meeting on 21st January 2015. 
Major incident during the Churchdown v Hanley Swan game, currently with the GFA. 
Major incident during the Shurdington v Cheltenham Patriots game, currently with the GFA. (Game abandoned due to mass brawl with 27 minutes remaining). Score 4-0 to Cheltenham Patriots at the time of abandonment.
Ex-Cheltenham League referee Andy Smith reported as refereeing a recent fixture as a club official – All clubs to be reminded not to use this referee in any official capacity – Club Referee / Assistant Referee. Resolution of this matter was deferred until the Management Committee meeting on January 7th.
Floodlights at All Saints Academy reported as being low lux levels, with numerous bulbs out. League decision to not allow any further games under lights until this is resolved. All Saints Academy have now resolved this and only one game was reversed. Thank you to both clubs, John Hunt and the Referee was making this an easy process. 

Sponsorship of Cheltenham Town FC’s upcoming FA Cup game versus Dover Athletic on Sunday 7th December currently being finalised. This will require a separate contribution from each attendee, in addition to the fixed contribution from the League. Sponsorship intended to reinforce the League’s gratitude for the facilities provided, year on year, for the Senior Charity Cup Final.
Correspondence
Email received from CDSAD Secretary (Sally Belcher), inviting two League Representatives to their annual Christmas gathering. League Secretary and Referees Secretary to attend.
Following statement received from Iain Sercombe – Bristol Street Motors - in regards to the Charity Game:

On behalf of Bristol Street Motors we would like to express our thanks to the Cheltenham Association Football League, and to all parties who donated a prize for the Charity Raffle in aid of Children In Need.

 

It’s fair to say all involved had a great time on Friday evening whether that was the playing members, the people cheering colleagues and friends on from the side lines or for those that turned up to have a giggle at some retired players dusting off the boots for one last run out before being stretchered off! An enjoyable game was played in the greatest of spirits with neither side letting the tempo fade. With a few lucky breaks in play Bristol Street managed to edge the victory by the slenderest of margins. This bodes well for the future as I’m sure the Cheltenham Association Football League will want to put the record straight and gives us a great excuse for our next Charity event in the warmer months. Once again a BIG thank you to all involved and we would like to wish all teams involved in the Cheltenham Association Football League the very best for the rest of the season. We are delighted to support and be associated with such a great organisation such as the Cheltenham Football League Association.

GFA
Nothing to report

Rule Offences
See separate report from I.Swales. 
Rule Infringements to date total 128, in comparison to 211 by this stage last season.  Congratulations again to all clubs on this trend.
Resolution of matters relating to the match in which Mr A. Smith was used as a substitute Official, was deferred until the Management Committee meeting on January 7th.

Treasurers Report
Currently forecasting a surplus of £2,000 for 2014/15, revised season-end forecast to be presented at the next meeting following trend of declining fines.
Referees
Pete to revert at next meeting, which club has used Andy Smith as a Club Assistant Referee

Star vs, Apperley – Referee Joel Davis – Following a serious injury and substantial delay during 1st Half – both team captains agreed to reduce the time played during the fixture (still equal halves). Action on League Secretary to contact The GFA for guidance.
League Secretary to issue instruction to all clubs that marks of 60 or below for all referees must be emailed to both the League Referee’s Secretary and Registration Secretary as soon as the match report is complete.

League Secretary to re- issue instruction to all clubs that the comments box on Full-Time must only be used for communicating if an officially appointed referee did not turn up.  Not trivial comments on the fixture/ 
New League Rules for next season
 
Payment of officials to be completed prior to the commencement of a game. 
Marks of 60 or below to be emailed to both Referee’s Secretary and Registration’s secretary

Analysis of League’s Benevolent Fund

Disciplinary
Action on League Secretary to instruct Shurdington Rovers to submit their comments with regard to their recent fixture vs. Cheltenham Patriots.  A Shurdington Rovers’ player who is currently on the GFA suspension list was witnessed preparing as a substitute although was not used in the fixture prior to abandonment.
All clubs recently reminded that any fixtures postponed or abandoned do not contribute to an individual’s suspension.  GFA to be notified of all situations.

Action on League Secretary to contact Whaddon United’s secretary who starts a 4 match suspension (All Football) on 08/12, to appoint a temporary secretary during his suspension. 
‘All Football’ suspensions include all areas of football including secretarial duties, emails, texting results, completing teamsheets etc.  No League officers are to accept communication from the current secretary after 08/12.  Action on Ben Hill to remove Whaddon United’s secretary from Full-Time Text messages and set-up new secretary log-in details.
Fixtures
Concern raised over the viability of Prestbury Rovers home pitch, with three consecutive weeks of postponements.  Action on Fixture Secretary to notify Assistant Secretary-Rule Infringements of the next postponement, in order that an independent pitch inspection can be completed to ascertain the level of the problem.

Concerns raised by a member club as to the pitch quality of Staunton & Corse’s alternative venue at Bromsberrow.  Action on Referee’s secretary to appoint a League Management Committee member to referee a fixture at this venue in the coming weeks, so that a report on the state of the pitch might then be submitted for the subsequent consideration of the Management Committee.     
Results 
Reminder sent to all clubs that team sheets should be sent to caflteamsheets and NOT caflressec email address.

Registrations  
League secretary to issue instruction to all clubs that the comments box on Full-Time must only be used for communicating is an officially appointed referee did not turn up.

Any Other Business
Action on League Secretary to email all Clubs that the Clubs meeting has been moved to Wednesday 21st January 2015 to allow access to the Ballroom at the Victory Club.

Following the Charity fixture vs. Bristol Street Motors various items of kit have gone missing:

· No. 17 Shirt

· No. 3 Shorts

· Pair of Shinpads

· Pair of Shorts
League Secretary to issue instruction to all clubs represented for further information.

Following complications at the last Bishops Cleeve fixture sponsored by the League, an alternative date has now been offered by Cleeve for publicity and media coverage of the Defib donation – Tuesday 9th December 2014 vs. Shortwood United.

Charity Sub-Committee Meeting to hopefully be organised for December 2014 - TBA
NEXT MANAGEMENT MEETING – Wednesday January 7th  2015 at 7.00pm

NEXT CLUB MEETING – Wednesday January 21st 2015 at 7.15pm

